
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President Rafael Laguens from the World Veterinary Association, 

researchers from international organizations, and members of the 

Executive Committee of the Federation of Asian Veterinary 

Associations (FAVA) visited the One Health Fukuoka office.  

On Friday, September 1, 2023, Dr. Rafael Laguens, President of the World Veterinary Association, 

Dr. Johnson Chiang, Former President of the World Veterinary Association, Dr. Mark Shipp, former 

President of the World Organisation for Animal Health, Dr. Mary Joy Gordoncillo, Project Officer, 

Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations, and members of the FAVA Executive 

Committee visited Fukuoka to participate in the "FAVA One Health Fukuoka Office Opening 

Celebration" to be held on Saturday, September 2, 2023. 

After arriving in Fukuoka, the first stop was the FAVA One Health Fukuoka Office (FOF), which 

opened on Tuesday, August 1. The first President of FOF is Dr. Isao Kurauchi, FAVA President. The 

FAVA One Health Fukuoka Office will collect and share information on One Health activities in Asian 

and Oceania countries, and plan and cooperate with programs at conventions of FAVA and 

veterinary medical associations in other countries. 


